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A Note From Mrs. McDonald
Dear families,

We shared another successful week at OTE. Before you take off for
an extended weekend, please. be sure to read below, as there is
important information that you will not want to miss.

🚨 Help Wanted at OTE
We are currently hiring for a Lunchroom/Copy Aide. This individual
would help support students during lunch while nurturing a calm,
safe, and enjoyable dining experience. The position is Monday-
Friday, 10:45-1:45. If you are interested, please don't hesitate to let
me know--we'd love for you to join our OTE staff.

🚗 Carline Dropoff and Pick-up
Dropoff: At dropoff, please be sure not to leave your car or
allow your child to exit the car through the inside lane. For
efficiency and safety, our staff will help all students exit their
vehicles through the outside lane, which is the sidewalk that
leads to the front entrance of the building.
Pick-up: Please avoid the car loop until 3:15. If you arrive sooner
than 3:15, park in the lot south of OTE. This will allow middle
school parents to access their car line for student pick-up.

🏥 School Program Required Health Records
All health forms must be completed and returned to the school
nurse before the first day of school.
Failure to provide this documentation will result in the
exclusion of the student from school beginning Wednesday,
September 6, 2023.

🤝🏾 Conferences
It is time to sign up for fall conferences. We welcome all parents and
caregivers to meet with their child's teacher to discuss progress thus
far and plans for providing your child with a high-quality learning
experience this semester.

🍱 Lunch
Visitors are welcome to eat lunch with students after Labor Day. A
valid ID will need to be presented for entry.

🫶🏽 Diversity, Equity, and Inclusion (DEI)
OTE is a special place due to our unique population of families from
various cultures and backgrounds. The OTE community continues
celebrating our diverse population and implementing measures to
honor our cultural differences. As your school principal and a proud
member of the district's board-appointed DEI Committee, I applaud
our never-ending work, community compassion, and unwavering
efforts to nurture an inclusive learning environment. As we continue
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PTO Events | September

to maximize our potential, please look for specially designed work
created by our staff and families to support all families transitioning
to OTE. Occasionally, this information is highlighted in the newsletter
as "DEI Spotlight." You will see the first addition below.

I hope you enjoy a nice, long weekend, families!

Sincerely,

Erica McDonald
Principal

Save-the-Date
September
Monday, September 4: No School | Labor Day
Tuesday, September 5: No School | Professional Learning
Friday, September 8: OTE Carnival (5:30 PM-8:00 PM)
Wednesday, September 20: Picture Day | Individual and Classroom
Friday, September 22: Birthday Book Lunch
Monday, September 25: PTO Restaurant Night at Freddy's (4:00
PM-8:00 PM)
Tuesday, September 26-Thursday, September 28: Fall Conferences
Thursday, September 28: No School EC-8 | Parent-Teacher
Conferences
Friday, September 29: No School | District-Wide Break

October
Friday, October 6: PTO Board Meeting; 9:00 AM-10:00 AM
Wednesday, October 11: PTO Community Service
Friday, October 13: No School | End of Quarter 1
Tuesday, October 17: PTO Restaurant Night
Friday, October 20: Skate Party at Skate City; 5:00 PM-7:00 PM
Tuesday, October 24-Thursday, October 26: Scholastic Book Fair
Tuesday, October 24: Family Night; 5:30 PM-7:30 PM
Thursday, October 26: Donuts with Grownups; 7:15 AM-8:15 AM
Tuesday, October 31: Fall Celebration; details to come at a later date
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Fall Carnival | September 8, 2023
We still need volunteers!
The Carnival is our biggest event of the fall and it cannot happen
without help from our OTE grown-ups. There are still many volunteer
slots that need to be filled, with our biggest need being help manning
all the fun stations, inflatables and activities. Our volunteer sign up
is laid out in shifts so you're able to help AND enjoy the Carnival with
your kids.

CLICK HERE TO VOLUNTEER

3 Days Remaining to Pre-Order Wristbands
Everyone attending needs a wristband (family and preschool
wristbands are free). Pre-ordering student wristbands saves you
money and gets you access to the Fast Pass Entrance. The first 400
student wristband orders also receive a Carnival t-shirt and swag
bag.

ORDER WRISTBANDS & MEAL TICKETS HERE

Candy and Pop Bottle Donations
The Candy Walk and Pop Bottle Ring Toss are returning to the
Carnival this year and are two of the students’ favorite activities.
We’re looking for candy and 2-liter pop bottle donations, as well as
monetary donations to fund the activities. If you are able to donate
in any of those ways, we would greatly appreciate it. Sign up to bring
candy/pop bottles or donate funds by visiting the Carnival Donation
store on our PTO website.

DONATE HERE

SCHOOLING: University of Kansas
NUMBER OF YEARS WORKING IN SCHOOLS: 10 years, this year
YOUR ROLE AT OTE: Kindergarten Teacher
FUN FACT ABOUT ME: I love to travel!

https://www.signupgenius.com/go/10C0849ACAE2EABFEC16-2023#/
https://www.otepto.org/carnival
https://www.otepto.org/packet/27897
https://cdn.smore.com/u/0edd/2308863101b55f088d4bcb94059bd031.png


Children's Mercy--Powering Families Webinar
Each month, Children's Mercy will offer a free online educational event to provide parents and
caregivers a chance to connect with Children's Mercy Kansas City experts on a variety of topics. Each
event will include information about a specific topic followed by questions from attendees submitted
via chat. Each event will be presented monthly at 12:00 noon. Webinar topics will include: healthy
eating, financial resources, anxiety and depression, kids’ safety and more! In order to participate,
participants will need access to the internet and a phone/tablet/computer. These webinars are free,
but registration is required. If families cannot attend virtually at noon, the webinar will be recorded and
posted on the Powering Families homepage for later access.

These webinars are free, but registration is requried. Once you have submitted your registration, you
will be emailed the link to join the event.

Upcoming sessions:
Healthy Eating & Lifestyles - Recording Available!
Supporting Your Child through a Mental Health Crisis - Tuesday August 29, 2023 12-1pm
Kids and Internet/Social Media - Wednesday September 20, 2023 12-1pm
Preventing Unintentional Childhood Injuries – Tuesday October 24, 2023 12-1pm

To access the full list of recordings, view all upcoming webinar topics, or register for a session, visit the
Powering Families webpage.

Assessment Changes

https://www.childrensmercy.org/in-the-community/supporting-parents-and-families/powering-families-webinar-series/
https://cmhredcap.cmh.edu/surveys/?s=DN8NWJEHT8WWFHLH
https://cmhredcap.cmh.edu/surveys/?s=DN8NWJEHT8WWFHLH
https://www.childrensmercy.org/in-the-community/supporting-parents-and-families/powering-families-webinar-series/


As seen in the annual assessment notice shared last week, there are some changes to student
assessment in Blue Valley this Fall. As a result, you may notice a change in some of the tests your
student is being asked to take this year. Here is a little more detail on these changes.

We have replaced MAP reading testing with the Fastbridge aReading assessment. The benefits are:

Fastbridge testing provides comparable student results with fewer questions.
Teachers get information that is easier to act upon.
Fastbridge is endorsed by the Kansas State Department of Education (KSDE).

We have also eliminated MAP math testing. The benefits are:

Starting last year, we asked students to complete iReady diagnostic testing as iReady became
our math resource for grades K-5.
Last fall and spring, we double-tested students in math as we administered both MAP math and
the iReady diagnostic in both terms.
Through analyzing results, we learned that iReady and MAP produced similar overall information.
In other words, the correlation between iReady and MAP data was extremely strong.

Reporting Religious Absences
Did you know? Families can select “Religious Holiday” as an option
for a child’s absence in ParentVue, when applicable. This notation
could be helpful to our school staff so they can plan accordingly for
your student’s absence.

Fall Conferences
Parents and Caregivers,

It is time to sign up for fall conferences. You will select your child's teacher using the link below and
reserve one twenty-minute block for your conference. Please take note of the following:

(In-Person) Tuesday, September 26; 4:00 PM-7:40 PM
(Virtual) Wednesday, September 27; 4:00 PM-7:40 PM
(In-Person) Thursday, September 28; 8:20 AM-3:40 PM

Additionally, you will have the ability to reserve one twenty-minute session with our special teacher,
which includes the following:

(Art) Mr. Van Leeuwen
(P.E.) Mrs. Dahl
(Music) Mrs. Stroud
(Spanish) Señorita Lawrence
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DEI Spotlight ✨

Please be sure to select the correct teachers for your reservations. Teachers will soon share their
Zoom information with families that choose to meet virtually. Please look for this communication in
your child's classroom newsletter. Lastly, you may contact your child's teacher for any revisions that
need to be made after reserving your conference time. Please click the link below to schedule your fall
conference.

https://www.ptcfast.com/schools/OTE

We look forward to seeing you soon, families.

Erica McDonald

https://acrobat.adobe.com/link/review?uri=urn:aaid:scds:US:bf8a7ad2-d350-3e09-add4-db28120f9ee0
https://www.ptcfast.com/schools/OTE


A Message from Mrs. Harsch, School
Counselor
Hello, Overland Trail Elementary!

I hope you all had an enjoyable and relaxing summer. I am so excited
to be back at OTE for year 2! For all the new families, OTE is a
wonderful place to be! I believe in working together to ensure your
child is safe, happy, and successful! I would like to take this
opportunity to introduce myself to all of you!

My name is Emily Harsch, and as I said, this is my second year at
OTE! I am from the Kansas City area and graduated from K-State
with a degree in elementary education. I taught first grade for nine
years before completing my master's in counselor from Fort Hays
State. This is my 11th year in the Blue Valley School District! I am
married and currently expecting our first child in October. I will be
gone from October to January, but I will have a fabulous substitute
counselor here.

My job as the school counselor is to advocate for ALL students. Our
comprehensive program consists of a wide range of services and
activities; this includes individual and group counseling, parent and
teacher consultation, classroom lessons, information services, and
referral assistance to other programs and services in the
community.

I am so excited to continue working with the amazing students,
staff, and community members here at OTE!

I am here to help you and your children, and please don’t hesitate to
contact me if you have any questions or concerns throughout the
year!

Sincerely,
Emily Harsch
OTE School Counselor
eharsch@bluevalleyk12.org
913-230-7017

mailto:eharsch@bluevalleyk12.org
https://cdn.smore.com/u/7512/160c5ea4cbd50190a0c7f00a4316e7ed.png


School Supply Drive

Student Code of Conduct
The Blue Valley Board of Education approved updates to Board Policy 3500 - Behavior and Discipline
at the August 14, 2023 Board of Education meeting. As part of this approval, there is a Student Code
of Conduct document. We ask all families and students within our school community to review the
contents, policies, and procedures within this Student Code of Conduct.

Administrative actions taken as a result of a violation of the code of conduct are determined following
proper investigation, review, and/or consideration of the age/grade of the student, context, and
situation in which the behavior in question occurred. The scope of authority of the Blue Valley Student
Code of Conduct applies at all times when students are on school buses or other vehicles used by the
district to transport students, school district property, or engaged in official school activities.
Additionally, this code of conduct applies to any student whose conduct at any time or place has a
direct and immediate effect causing substantial disruption impacting the order of school
operations and/or the sense of student and staff safety that exists in the school or school-related
environment.

Students at Overland Trail Elementary have been made aware of behavioral expectations and the
Code of Conduct through grade-level meetings, class meetings, and school-wide assemblies.

http://go.boarddocs.com/ks/usd229/Board.nsf/goto?open&id=CUHMF75AFE70
https://drive.google.com/file/d/1RwLOXnULggWjmUNMdLl0Y_X4i6Dpd0fv/view?usp=sharing
https://drive.google.com/file/d/1RwLOXnULggWjmUNMdLl0Y_X4i6Dpd0fv/view?usp=sharing


Important Travel Outside of the USA
This important message is for any family or staff that will travel out of the United States during the
school year. Please click here to read the restrictions and recommendations for Out of the Country
travel. Blue Valley resources such as Canvas, Classlink, and school email are not accessible out of the
country unless you have a personal device with a VPNon it.

OTE | Title I School
August 31, 2023

Dear Families:

Overland Trail Elementary School has been identified as an official Title I school, based on the
percentage of students who qualify for free or reduced lunch benefits. Title I is a federal program
where select schools receive targeted funds to provide additional reading support.
Federal guidelines mandate that Title I schools provide parents with a “right to know.” As a parent, you
have the right to know information regarding qualifications of your child’s classroom teachers. This
information can be found at https://appspublic.ksde.org/TLL/SearchLicense.aspx.

https://docs.google.com/document/d/1hZwTcQ-3wAQhDL1riVeoEyO3qkRPz_LjuTUdXCQhzAE/edit?usp=sharing
https://docs.google.com/document/d/1CD-unebB3c-7XdUVDmgGoKhv7FE-sV9v5W_EcGJwtEY/edit?usp=sharing
https://appspublic.ksde.org/TLL/SearchLicense.aspx


As a parent, you also have the right to view both district and building report cards, which can be found
by going to www.bluevalleyk12.org, scrolling down to “District Quick Links” and selecting
“Accountability Reports.” Parents also have the right to request access to students’ state assessment
scores. These will also be shared via the KITE Parent Portal around the end of the school year.

Thank you,

Erica McDonald

Principal, Overland Trail Elementary

Fifth Grade Strings | Join Now!
Instrument Try-it Night
Fifth Grade Strings Enrollment Form
Blue Valley North Orchestras-5th Grade Corner

OTE Library | "The family that reads together grows together."
Carmela Dutra
Mrs. Mason is looking for pictures of you and your family reading together to include on a bulletin
board across from the library. Email your pictures to jmason02@bluevalleyk12.org.

http://www.bluevalleyk12.org/
https://bvk12-my.sharepoint.com/personal/jeerpelding_bluevalleyk12_org/_layouts/15/onedrive.aspx?id=%2Fpersonal%2Fjeerpelding%5Fbluevalleyk12%5Forg%2FDocuments%2FAttachments%2FJoin%20Orchestra%202023%2Epdf&parent=%2Fpersonal%2Fjeerpelding%5Fbluevalleyk12%5Forg%2FDocuments%2FAttachments&wdLOR=cE3D4753E%2D5B35%2DBF4E%2DB901%2D2A392EE2ADEB&ga=1
https://docs.google.com/forms/d/e/1FAIpQLSebLQlga9REanb921h4pTRFPCxkG2sR6RIEqvmEWNTXRfr6xQ/viewform
https://sites.google.com/bluevalleyk12.org/bvnorchestras/5th-grade-corner
https://cdn.smore.com/u/57d9/36b832a1626b44405a5888fb51e4bbe4.png
mailto:jmason02@bluevalleyk12.org


Nut-Safer Guidelines
At OTE, we have a wide variety of food allergens and restrictions. To
remain safe and to prevent exclusion, we don't accept food,
including items from the Nut-Safe List, to serve in school or send
home with students for birthday celebrations. This complies with
our non-edible birthday celebration. Essentially, we must remember
that sending food home is a risk for children as they transition
between school and home, putting our families in an undesirable
position when they cannot eat what is provided.

Blue Valley (BV) School's Nut Safer Guidelines for daily snacks will be
implemented throughout the school year.

· Classroom snacks must be from the Nut Safer list.
· Nut Safer seating is available in the café during lunch.

We appreciate your support as we work to be more preventative
with food safety measures to enhance student and staff safety.

The complete Nut Safer Foods and BV Guidelines can be found here.

https://www.bluevalleyk12.org/cms/lib/ks02212623/Centricity/Domain/1006/NUT%20Guidelines%202022-2023%20FINAL.pdf
https://cdn.smore.com/u/fe5c/23830d94c46d658bb919e62e72d731a1.png


School Supply ListsSchool Supply Lists

District Calendar (2023-2024)District Calendar (2023-2024)

Overland Trail Elementary's HomepageOverland Trail Elementary's Homepage

Family HandbookFamily Handbook

@OTEMcDonald

Erica McDonald, Principal

6225 West 133rd Street, Overla… ECMcDonald@bluevalleyk12.org

(913) 239-7000 bluevalleyk12.org/OTE

https://www.bluevalleyk12.org/cms/lib/ks02212623/Centricity/Domain/1006/23-24%20School%20Supply%20Packet%20Ordering%20flyer%20and%20Supply%20List.pdf
https://www.bluevalleyk12.org/cms/lib/ks02212623/Centricity/Domain/8/2023-2024%20Calendar%20BOE%20Approved%20-Amended%2007.17.23.pdf
http://www.bluevalleyk12.org/OTE
https://docs.google.com/document/d/1Yml7nOqFMEg4LshTP9TtWpccMgIl3M8F/edit?usp=sharing&ouid=116129320895906296806&rtpof=true&sd=true
http://www.twitter.com/@OTEMcDonald
https://s.smore.com/u/685c/f894ee7856a312ffa5fb80c9dd3d67eb.jpeg
http://maps.google.com/maps?daddr=6225%20West%20133rd%20Street%2C%20Overland%20Park%2C%20KS%2C%20USA&hl=en
mailto:ECMcDonald@bluevalleyk12.org
tel:(913) 239-7000
http://www.bluevalleyk12.org/OTE


@OTEAnderson

Alicia Anderson, Assistant Principal

6335 West 135th Street, Overla… ARAnderson@bluevalleyk12.org

(913) 239-7000 bluevalleyk12.org/OTE

@OTECougars

Office Staff

Robin Warren, Administration Assistant/Bookkeeper
Yolonda Merritt, Administration Assistant/Registrar
Debby Alexander, Attendance

6225 West 133rd Street, Overla… (913) 239-7000

bluevalleyk12.org/OTE

http://www.twitter.com/@OTEAnderson
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http://maps.google.com/maps?daddr=6335%20West%20135th%20Street%2C%20Overland%20Park%2C%20KS%2C%20USA&hl=en
mailto:ARAnderson@bluevalleyk12.org
tel:(913) 239-7000
http://www.bluevalleyk12.org/OTE
http://www.twitter.com/@OTECougars
https://cdn.smore.com/u/f0cb/d9495e69d4810ac97307f1c6b2562c0a.jpeg
http://maps.google.com/maps?daddr=6225%20West%20133rd%20Street%2C%20Overland%20Park%2C%20KS%2C%20USA&hl=en
tel:(913) 239-7000
http://www.bluevalleyk12.org/OTE

